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VFW Post 8870 

and Auxiliary  
Edmonds, WA 

www.vfw8870.org 

Upcoming Events Calendar 2011 -12 

Sept 9th   PTSD Awareness Fundraiser at the Ed-

monds Senior Center  5:30PM to 11:00PM  

September 10th   District School of Instruction  

November 1st   Deadlines for Voice of Democracy,  Patri-

ots Pen, and Teacher of the Year  

November 4 -5th   Buddy Poppy  

November 12th   District Meeting  

January 1st  Safety Officer Nomination  Due (Police, 

Fire, EMT)  

January 14th, 2012  District Meeting  

March 10th, 2012   District Meeting  

May 5th, 2012   District Meeting  

September 2011 
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Please take time to review the calendar and if there 

are additions that are necessary, please contact the 

Quartermaster at quartermaster@vfw8870.org or 

call Elizabeth Mather at 425-672-0279. 

Congressman Jay Inslee Honors  

Post Member Mike Reagan for  

Fallen Heroes Project  

At the August 12th meeting, Congressman Jay Inslee honored Edmonds portrait artist and Post member, Mi-

chael Reagan, for his work with the Fallen Heroes Portrait Foundation.  Earlier this year, Congressman Inslee 

read into the Congressional Record a proclamation recognizing and praising Reagan for his unselfish commit-

ment to providing surviving families with portraits of their loved ones who had lost their lives while engaging 

in the countryõs War on Terrorism in Iraq and Afghanistan.  

While presenting a copy of the resolution to Mike, Mr. Inslee noted that the portraits that Mike draws and 

provides free of charge to Gold Star families brings ògreat comfort to family members and helps in the heal-

ing process.ó  Commander Jim Traner presented Mike with a check in the amount of $1,000 to support the 

wonderful work that he does and commended Reagan for the love, support, comfort, and peace he furnishes 

to the families of his fallen comrades.    

To date, Mike has provided over 2,600 portraits to the families of our Fallen Heroes.   As an expression of 

his thanks to Congressman Inslee for the national recognition that he had brought to the Fallen Heroes Pro-

ject, Reagan presented a portrait of the Congressman to him.    Guests who attended this presentation in-

cluded Mayor Mike Cooper, State Senator Marilyn Chase, County Council member Stephanie Wright.       

Dues are Dueñbut a Discount is Available  

You will be receiving , if you already havenõt, a bill for your dues as your membership expired 6/30.  If the 

Post receives your payment by September 30th, your dues will be reduced to $20.  After that, they will in-

crease to the usual $25.  Heyñthat is a 20% savings so pay early and take advantage of putting $5 into your 

pocket.  Better yet, consider a life membership.  And if you know anyone who is a member at large 

(unaffiliated with a Post), remind them that they are paying $35ñthat is $15 too much.  Give them an appli-

cation to our Post. 



 

2 

A Night at the Ball Game  

The Post joined Post 1040 for a ball game between 

the Everett Aquasox and the Tri-City Dust Devils 

(love that name).  We had a great turnout and en-

joyed an entertaining game including one play that 

allowed an Aquasox batter to reach first on an error 

and subsequently score on the same play with a se-

cond error.  I didnõt keep a score card for the game, 

but it would have been a tough one to record as the 

ball was touched by what seemed to be about half of 

the Dust Devilõs team.  If you didnõt make it, you 

missed one heck of good time including a fantastic 

fireworks show following the game.  We will make 

sure we do this again next year.  

Charter Draped for Al Wilcox  

Al Wilcox, long time Post member passed away on 

July 13th at the age of 90,   Al was a Marine fighter 

pilot in WWII and the recipient of the Purple Heart 

and the Distinguished Flying Cross.  Al founded Wil-

cox Construction and his son, Bob, who is a Vietnam 

Veteran, has just been elected to the City Council.  It 

is tough losing members like Al and the other WWII  

veterans who did so much for this country. 

Consider a Life Membership or a  

Legacy Membership if  You are Already 

a Life Member  

You can become a VFW Life Member by making a 

one-time payment as shown below. You can also pay 

for your Life Membership through an installment 

plan, with an initial $35 payment and an mount billed 

over an 11-month period as shown in the table be-

low.   

 

Age 

One-Time Pay-

ment 

Installment  

Payment 

 

18-30 $425 $38.64 

31-40 $410 $37.27 

41-50 $375 $34.09 

51-60 $335 $30.45 

61-70 $290 $26.36 

71-80 $225 $20.45 

81 and Older $170 $15.45 

A Legacy Membership is open to Life Members.  

There are three levels, Gold, ($1,200), Silver ($800), 

and Bronze ($400).  Unlike the Life Membership 

where the Post no longer is the recipient of an annu-

al dues rebate when a member passes, the Post con-

tinues to receive a return of dues from National for 

Legacy members who pass thus leaving a lasting posi-

tive impact on the Postõs financial well being.  The 

Legacy Membership is tax deductible to the maxi-

mum extent allowed by law.  Like the Life Member-

ships,  an installment plan is available.  This is a great 

way to continue giving to the Post and to VFW long 

after you and I are gone and have left the Post to the 

next generation of veterans. 

Post Welcomes Two New Members  

Two new members were inducted into the VFW at 

the last meeting.  William Benn served in the Marine 

Corps in Vietnam and Bert Claudio served in the Na-

vy.  I would like everyone to reach out to these 

members at the next meeting and introduce your-

selves to them personally.  We have had a number of 

new members over the last couple of months and it 

is up to the older members to make the new mem-

bers feel welcomed to our Post.  We have a very 

friendly group of individuals in our Post so letõs use 

some of that charm  whenever you see a new mem-

ber. 

Operation Open Arms ñSept. 9th  

A fund raising and awareness raising event will be 

help at the Senior Center at 5:30PM on 9/9.  This is  

a program that provides support to veterans suffer-

ing from PTSD.  Please try to make this event and 

support this cause.  Ron Clyborne, Jr. Vice Cmdr. , 

will be the emcee.  There will be an auction and wine 

tasting. 

Edmonds Night Out  

We had a great turnout of Post members at the 

Frances Anderson Playfield.  Jim Collins honchoed 

the event and we presented the colors (with Post 

99) to open the event.  8870 had a table giving out 

flags and safety brochures to the kids and we had fun. 
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The Auxiliaryõs CornerñValerie Ehlers  Chaplainõs CornerñRock Roth  

I have the very great honor of serving as your Post 

Chaplain.  What are my qualifications for holding this 

important position?  Few!  I have, during my almost 

32 years in the Navy, been an operator.  My dealings 

with chaplains were primarily during religious ser-

vices or on a number of very difficult and highly emo-

tional occasions when I with the chaplain ônotifiedõ 

the next of kin of the death of a squadron or ship-

mate.  Iõm not sure how important these ôcontactsõ 

would appear on my resume.  However, on my re-

sume, and for your consideration , I would like to 

include the following:  (1) I am a devote Christian 

which means that I believe that Christ is my personal 

Savior, (2) I strongly believe we are and must remain 

ôOne Nation Under Godõ if we are to be a force for 

good in this world, (3) I strongly believe in 

òAmericanism as defined as follows ð òAn unfailing 

love of country: eagerness to defend it against all en-

emies; undivided allegiance to the flag; and a desire to 

secure the blessing of liberty to ourselves and our 

posterity.ó  (Americanism was defined by the Com-

mander-in-Chief of the Grand Army of the Republic, 

United Spanish War Veterans, VFW, the National 

Commanders of the American Legion and Disabled 

Americans Veterans of the World War at a confer-

ence held in Washington, in February 1927.)   

As I hope you are aware, we in VFW Post 8870 are 

honored and blessed to have at least two members 

who are much more qualified to serve as Post Chap-

lin than I.  They are Dexter Miller and Ed Gray.  We 

will continue to look to them for help, support, and 

guidance.  I, as your chaplain, also need the help, sup-

port, and guidance from you, my VFW Comrades, to 

keep me informed of those in need, those for whom 

our prayers will be offered.  If you need my help or 

have information on a ôComrade in Distressõ, please 

telephone me at either of the following numbers:  

206-533-9873 (H) (also my fax number) or 356-8869 

(C).  My email address is rock.roth@frontier.com 

 

 

Hello! Iõm Valerie Ehlers, the new President of Ed-

monds Ladies Auxiliary to VFW Post #8870. 

Commander Traner and I have agreed that the Post 

and Auxiliary will be working together more than we 

have in the past. Therefore, I hope we will all get to 

know each other better too. 

Our membership numbers were reduced by nine 

persons last year. Six we lost over eligibility issues 

and three of our sisters passed away. Gentlemen, 

please, if you have not done so already, have your 

wives, daughters, sisters, and granddaughters join us 

in the Auxiliary. We would really like to get to know 

them, and just think how they could help us know 

the things you would like us to be working on! 

Some of the goals I have for the Auxiliary this year 

include: increasing membership, making the meetings 

more fun to attend,  keeping in touch with members 

who are unable to attend the meetings, getting the 

members to know each other better,  and to make 

or break the goals set for us by District and Depart-

ment. 

Like the Post, we will be having a Buddy Poppy  drive 

in November the weekend before Veteranõs Day 

(our meeting day). I plan to have an Auxiliary Christ-

mas Party in addition to our December meeting. 

There are some ideas rolling around in my head for 

fund-raising activities for some of our programs. 

Remember, District Oneõs School of Instruction will 

be the day after our September meeting (Sept. 10). 

Until next time, Thank you for the service you have 

given to God, to our Country, and to us  

District 1 School of Instruction  

September 10th is the School of Instruction.  While 

this is mandatory for Officers, I would recommend 

that anyone who is interested in learning more about 

the VFW attend.  This is also a good opportunity to 

meet your counterparts from other Posts.  Lunch is 

at noon and the meeting will start at 1:00PM.  It will 

be held at the Alderwood Boys and Girls Club in 

Lynnwood.  Proceed east on 196th and cross I-5.  

Take the first right at the stop light just pass the Old 

Spaghetti Factory.  The facility is approximately 100 

yards from the corner on the left hand side.  Enter 

through the door on the North side of the building. 

mailto:rock.roth@frontier.com
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If You Need Help in Filing a Claim  

 Don Whedon is our Service Officer this year.  If you 

are having problems with the VA and need assistance 

to file a claim, please contact him at 425-218-0034 or 

email him at donwhedonsr1@hotmail.com  - remem-

ber that our Postõs Service Officer is here to help 

you  so do not hesitate to contact Don if you have a 

problem. 

Flag Retirement Party  

 The Scouts (Cub and Boy) had a flag retirement cer-

emony at the Nile Country Club and VFW Posts 

8870, 1040, and American Legion Posts 66 with two 

other Posts had a picnic for the Scouts.  Unfortunate-

ly, most of the Scouts were on an outing so members 

of 8870 and 66 outnumbered everyone else.  Howev-

er, the food was good, the weather was nice, and we 

all had a good time.  Trustee Les Abel is going to ap-

proach the new Fire Marshall in Edmonds and seek 

permission to have the flag retirement ceremony 

conducted in Edmonds were it was held for a num-

ber of years before the previous Fire Marshall decid-

ed, for unknown reasons, to ban the burning of flags 

in the City park. 

Tour de Terrace Parade  

Post member Mike Reagan was the Grand Marshall at 

the July 29th parade in Mountlake Terrace and 8870 

members Jim Adams and Jim Harkness were majored 

participants.  Jim Adams carried our Postõs flag in the 

parade while Jim Harkness determined the parade 

route was too steep and long so he rode in the front 

seat of Reaganõs car and waved to the folks along the 

route.  I havenõt received any reports that the two 

were confused with each other but Jim enjoyed the 

ride.  This was a bit of a last minute organization and 

Jim Adams stepped up to carry the parade, bum knee 

and all.  So a special tip of the hat to Jim Adams. 

Free Admission to the Puyallup Fair  

Military Appreciation Days are September 12th and 

the 19th at the Puyallup Fair.  All active, reserve and 

retired military and National Guard and their de-

pendents, plus disabled veterans are admitted free on 

those two days.  And to top it off, you will get 50% 

off all of the midway rides including the Roller Coast-

er.  Let me know if anyone actually rides the Roller 

Coaster and I will do an article on you. 

American Legion Post 66 Votes to  

 Put Building up for Sale  

Since a large number of our Post are also members 

of the American Legion in Edmonds, I thought I 

would pass along the latest news regarding that 

Postõs home.  As many of you know, the building is 

badly in need of repair.  The roof needs replacing as 

does the siding.  The floors have been damaged due 

to roof leaks.  Therefore, at the August meeting of 

Post 66, a resolution was passed to sell their building.  

We wish Post 66 the best and, hopefully, they will 

find a buyer and a new building quickly.  If you know 

of anyone that is interested in purchasing the real 

estate, let Ron Clyborne (452-771-1303), their listing 

agent, know. 

National POW/MIA Recognition Day  

There are 1,741 American personnel listed by the Defense Department's POW/MIA Office as missing and 

unaccounted for from the Vietnam War, as of April 2009. The number of United States personnel accounted 

for since the end of the Vietnam War in 1975 is 841. About 90 percent of the 1,741 people still missing were 

lost in Vietnam or areas of Laos and Cambodia under Vietnam's wartime control, according to the National 

League of Families website (cited in the United States Army website). 

The United States Congress passed a resolution authorizing National POW/MIA Recognition Day to be ob-

served on July 18, 1979. It was observed on the same date in 1980 and was held on July 17 in 1981 and 1982. 

It was then observed on April 9 in 1983 and July 20 in 1984. The event was observed on July 19 in 1985, and 

then from 1986 onwards the date moved to the third Friday of September.  The United States president 

each year proclaims National POW/MIA Recognition Day. Washington state also proclaimed POW/MIA 

Recognition Day on the third Friday in September.   

mailto:donwhedonsr1@hotmail.com
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Fallen Heroes Project ñ2,600 Portraits of Fallen Heroes  

This is tough to present properly, but I will try to give you folks who donõt attend meetings an idea of Mikeõs 

work.   Mike is reading a poem that a Gold Star mother wrote to Mike at the presentation at the last meet-

ing.  However, I want all of you who havenõt seen his work up close to look at some of the 2,600 portraits 

that Mike has drawn.  What you see are a sample of the 12 poster collages of Mikeõs drawings of KIAõs pri-

marily in Iraq and Afghanistan.  Multiply 2,600 times the family members that have been impacted by his work 

and you understand why our Post supports his efforts and will continue to do so.   

òITS ALL ABOUT LOVE AND RESEPECT,  WE WILL NEVER FORGETó 

On Saturday, August 20th, 10 members of the Post (excluding Mike) and a number of spouses attended a 

presentation by Mike at the Museum of Flight at Boeing Field.  Thanks to Phil Sacks, the Museum of Flight 

waived the entrance fee for VFW members.  It was a great presentation since there was enough time to see 

several video clips that various news organizations had done about the Fallen Heroes Project including na-

tional broadcasts by NBC and ABC,  At the conclusion of the presentation, Mike presented a portrait to the 

family of Bill Holloman, a Tuskeegee Airman who had passed away.  Two Tuskeegee fliers were present in 

the audience for the presentation.  

Last Minute Call for Volunteers  

 We will be handing out special ò9/11 Poppiesó at the Auto Show in Edmonds on 9/11, If you can help, please 

let the Quartermaster know.   
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Traner 

Smith 

& 

Company 

P.S. 

James M. Traner CPA, Partner 

110 James Street, Suite 106 

Edmonds, WA  98020-8430 

Telephone 425-640-8650  Fax 425-640-8655 

Jtraner @tranersmith.com 

Certified Public Accountants 

Ameriprise  
 Financial 

 
Robert J. Smith, CFP®, ChFC® 

Senior Financial Advisor 

Business Financial Advisor 

 

RJ Smith & Associates 

A private wealth advisory practice of  

Ameriprise Financial Services, Inc. 

 

110 James St., Suite 105 

Edmonds, WA  98020 

 

Tele:  425-640-8650 Toll Free 1-800-444-9115 

robert.j.smith@ampf.com 

Www.rjsmithandassociates.com 

CA Insurance #0835016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Single Family Home  

Sales are My Specialty!  
 

Call me for a free  consultation.  
 

425 -408 -3028  

 

 

Connie Kopp, 
Realtor ® 

 

425 -408 -3028  

452-218-9993 

 Distinctive Real Estate Representation  

Senior Real Estate Specialists (SRES) Approved  

www.ClyborneRealEstate.com  

ronclyborne@windermere.com  

 

The Last Word  

Iõll be in San Antonio when you receive this newsletter attending the National Convention.  I keep trying to 

limit the number of pages I publish but to no avail.  I think Iõll give up on that goal.  The Post is too active and 

there is too much information to convey to the members to arbitrarily limit the page count.  We have added 

a couple of columns this month for the Chaplain and the President of the Womenõs Auxiliary.  And please 

note, the header on page one now reads òéand Auxiliaryó as this newsletter will now be mailed to their 

members.  We have had the best Chaplains over my years as Commander in Ed Gray and Dexter Miller and 

we have another fine one in Rock Roth.  We are blessed in that department (pun intended).  President Eh-

lers of the Auxiliary makes a plea for membership and all of you who have wives, daughters, etc. should con-

sider making a gift of a life membership for them.  Like my wife and daughters, they may still be working and 

not have time to be active in the Auxiliary, but they are the strongest supporters of veterans and veteransõ 

issues that I have found in our society.  So stop by the next meeting and pick up an application from the la-

dies.   Both the Post and Auxiliary must grow their membership this year to remain strong and viable.   


